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CTK SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

MAY, 2014
NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S OFFICE
Dear Parents and Guardians,

We are fully into the Easter Season and students continue to learn of the joy of the Resurrection.  Our school Mass will be celebrated on May 7th @ 10:00. 

Time is going by so fast. Staff is beginning to feel then end of the year crunch, all the things left to do, track meets to have, tests to write, lessons to finish, the May calendar came out far too soon.

One of the most important things for the school to do is to say good-bye to Father Renato as he will be retiring this summer. He has been our Church and School Pastor for 18 years. We will be having our Pastor Appreciation for Fathers Phil and Fred and Retirement Assembly for Father Renato on Friday, June 13, @ 1:30 in the school gym, followed by coffee and dainties supplied by PAC. Please mark this date on your calendar and plan to attend.

Movie night was a great success, thank you all for volunteering for this fun event. It is great that students can come to CTK for entertaining activities as well as an education.

As I type this, the grade 6, 7, and 8 students are warming up for the Band Concert tonight. I can tell they are excited by the noise level. Thank you to all who sent baking and who volunteered to help make this activity a success.

May is the month of Our Lady, so students will be focusing on the Rosary.

Spring looks like it is finally here!

God Bless,
Mrs. Enns
Principal
PARENTS’ ADVISORY COUNCIL NEWS
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It’s hard to believe that May is already here and that there are only 2 months left until the summer break!  Let’s hope that the weather will start to cooperate soon!

And despite some cold and rainy/weather last month, many students showed up to enjoy Family Movie Night (and the appropriately named movie Frozen!).  It was a fun night for all and many thanks go out to Mrs. Gordon and Mrs. Morris for all of their hard work!  Also, thanks to the parents who helped in the canteen and with the clean-up after.

Staff Appreciation Day was held on April 29th.  We’d like to thank the Wagner Family (Van Goes Pizza & Chicken) for donating pizza and Melanie Morris for her awesome massages!  Also thanks to all who contributed food and to Melanie Morris for all her hard work coordinating this event.
This year’s CTK Walk-a-Thon will be on Friday, May 23rd at St. Vital Park.  All donation envelopes are due back by Friday, May 23rd.  As well, we are looking for prize donations/gift certificates that will be awarded to top earner students.  Any donation is greatly appreciated and can be dropped off in the office c/o the Walk-a-Thon.  Remember that 100% of the money will be going directly to the school with part of this year’s funds benefitting CTK’s music programs.  Thanks for your support!

We are still looking for a Volunteer Coordinator, this position does not require a large time commitment.   If you are interested in donating some of your time, please email darmelror@shaw.ca for more information. 

Activities for the month of May are:

Fun Lunch – Friday, May 16th (last one of the school year)

Walk-a-Thon – Friday, May 23rd
Hot Dog Day – Thursday, May 29th
The next PAC Meeting on Thursday, June 19th @ 7:00pm in the gym.  Hope to see you there!

Sincerely,

CTK Parents’ Advisory Council
MESSAGE FROM BOARD OF DIRECTORS
The saying goes, April showers brings May flowers.  While this may be true, it seems that at Christ the King, April also brings a new school bus.  The board of directors has been working very diligently over the last several months to make a decision that best meets the needs of our school.  We are therefore pleased to announce that we have purchased a 2015 International  school bus which will  be ready for us at the beginning of the new school year.  We would like to thank the school community for your support and for filling out the bus survey sent out in March.  We would also like to thank Bob, our invaluable bus driver, and Susan Enns for helping us out during this decision process.

The board is also busily working on plans for new change rooms as well as some other exciting changes to the school.  We will keep you posted as these plans are finalized.

Enjoy the last couple of months of school as it will be busy with field trips, track meets and of course, exams for the grades 7 and 8 students!  The board of directors meets the first Wednesday of each month, all are welcome to attend.

Board of Directors
PARENTS CORNER
CTK School Evacuation Protocol

Schools have to be prepared for all types of emergencies.  We will be having one required lockdown practice in May. This is to prepare students in the event of a serious situation. Students and parents will be notified of the week the practice lockdown will occur, but not the specific time.

In the event that Christ the King School has to evacuate, we will walk the students to the Legacy Center at 900 St. Mary’s Road in the LRSD offices.  From there teachers will contact parents with further directions.

As recommended by the RCMP, if our school goes into a lockdown, nobody from outside is to be allowed into the school.  All students how are outside either before school or at recess are directed to go to Tim’s across the street.  Parents will be contacted with further instructions once we get the okay from police on the scene.
There will be a lockdown this week.
The CTK staff would like to thank the Parents’ Advisory council for the fabulous lunch provided on April 29th.  It was wonderful to be pampered with massages and special treats all day long!!  
Thank you so very much!!

The students and staff have raised just over $165.00 to go to the Holy Childhood Association.

The school participated in Almsgiving during Lent by donating money to our Mission Banks that each classroom had on their prayer tables.

We also had a monetary collection for our St. Patricks Day Colour Day.

Thank you to all who participate.

Our money will go towards a very deserving Association.

Thank you so much

Heidi Cadger

Nidia Ventura

Teresa Edeards

CHESS CLUB

Thanks to the students in grades 4-6 that came out to play chess before school in April.  All the students were such great sports!  All levels of players are welcome (beginners, intermediate, expert).  Looking forward to seeing you next year in Chess Club!

Mrs. Grantham

Grade 5 teacher

 MANITOBA SCHOOLS

Science Symposium 2014

For Christ the King School’s first showing at the MSSS, our students did very well! We had six students from Grades 6 to 8 that represented CTK School at the MSSS on April 25-27. The students were able to participate in workshops on April 25, were interviewed by judges on April 26, and had a public viewing of their projects as well as awards ceremonies on April 27. The results for our students are as follows:

Grade 6:


Jonah won Bronze as well as the ASM International plaque.

Angela won Silver and an award from the Women’s Health Research Foundation.


Caileen won Silver

Grade 7:

Ryan won Gold

Grade 8: 

Nolan won Honorable Mention

Matthew won Bronze

Congratulations! Thank you for representing CTK School!
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In Honor of Father Renato Pasinato’s Retirement





Please join us on June 13th @ 1:30 pm to celebrate!!





Coffee will follow





All Welcome!
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